
 
 
 
 

SAN DIEGO POLICE DEPARTMENT 
ORDER 

 
 
DATE/TIME: JANUARY 22, 2021 1630 HOURS  
 
NUMBER: OR 21-05 
 
SUBJECT: ADVANCED OFFICER TRAINING (A.O.T.) 
 
COST CENTER: 1914161111 
 
SCOPE: ALL MEMBERS OF THE DEPARTMENT 
 
DEPARTMENT PROCEDURE AFFECTED: N/A 
 
 
Effective February 2, 2021, the new cycle of Advanced Officer Training (A.O.T.) 2021-2022 
will begin.  The training classes will run until the end of 2022, with the exception of summer 
months (July and August).  All sworn personnel from the rank of Sergeant and below shall 
attend A.O.T. during the training cycle. This training course will be four-days (Tuesday-Friday) 
 
P.O.S.T. requires that all sworn officers must complete this training every two years.  A.O.T. 
satisfies the P.O.S.T. requirements for Sergeant and below and will keep officers in compliance.  
All sworn personnel from the rank of Lieutenant and above shall attend a minimum of 24 hours 
of a P.O.S.T. approved course or complete a minimum of 24 hours of POST approved on-line 
training, i.e. Continued Professional Training (C.P.T.), to meet their compliance requirement 
within this two-year training cycle. 
 
Effective January 1, 2021, enrollment in A.O.T. will be assigned by In-Service Training to 
ensure everyone completes their training on time without interfering with their CPR/First Aid 
certification. Personnel will be assigned to attend approximately the same time as in the previous 
cycle. An email will be sent in advance by Officer Shannah Oliveras. If there is a conflict with 
training dates, please contact Officer Oliveras via email at soliveras@pd.sandiego.gov.   
 
Failure to attend A.O.T or complete C.P.T. during the 2021-2022 training cycle will result in 
non-compliance with P.O.S.T. mandated training and could result in disciplinary action by the 
Department. 
 
If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Officer Shannah 
Oliveras, In-Service Training at soliveras@pd.sandiego.gov 
 
 
Please read at squad conferences and give a copy to all personnel. 
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